


The proposed townhouses at 108 Caverhill are not well planned and don't address what our province
needs to address our housing crisis. Ontario created the More Homes, More Choice act which aimed
to increase the housing supply and affordability across the province. It also allowed changes to the
development and planning acts to allow the government to expedite projects to increase housing. The
act specifically called out that a goal was to create more housing in urban areas with access to public
transit. Komoka is neither an urban area and we have no public transit. More importantly, these units
will not be affordable housing geared to first time buyers which is what Ontario badly needs. We've
seen the townhouses on Tunks Lane sit on the market for months with very little traction and there's
an obvious reason for it.

Middlesex Center should have a comprehensive plan to address housing and growth which contains
input from government, developers and residents. There should be guidelines on what we feel is
appropriate and where changes in density would make sense. It should align with growth projections
for the community and we should partner with developers who want to be leaders in the community
and create homes that fill a need. If Middlesex Center really wants to address the housing crisis
in Ontario and contribute to a solution then there should also be a plan to create affordable housing
for first time buyers and young families who want to put down roots.

We think it's fair to be transparent about the rezoning at 108 Caverhill Crescent and label it
appropriately as a developer trying to turn a large profit with no benefit to the surrounding
community. This proposal has the potential to set a precedent and send a message to anyone in the
future looking to do the same thing. We urge you to really think about what message we're sending
and what this will do long term. We ask that you consider a larger strategy for growth and planning
in Middlesex center that is purposeful. We can understand the appeal of the additional tax revenue
from this proposed intensification at 108 Caverhill but council needs to consider if it's safe, reasonable
and in the best interests of the community. This is a situation where the juice is not worth the squeeze.

Please vote against this zoning change and encourage the developer to come back with an
appropriate proposal that fits the intent of the area and makes sense.

Thank you for taking the time to read this letter and understand our point of view. If 

Sincerely,

Ross Fergusson & Ashlee Westbrook




